Resolution No. 19-09-026
Waive permit fees from Hurricane Dorian
BOC Meeting September 16, 2019

RESOLUTION TO WAIVE PERMIT FEES
ASSOCIATED WITH HURRICANE DORIAN — SEPTEMBER 2019

WHEREAS, On September 6, 2019 Hurricane Dorian hit the Outer Banks with high winds, flooding from
heavy rainfall and both ocean and sound storm surge; AND

WHEREAS, Storm surge conditions caused flooding in already-saturated areas in the Town of Nags
Head; AND
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WHEREAS, Overwash and strong winds caused property damage to a number of residences and
businesses throughout the Town; AND

WHEREAS, Repairs to damaged structures and reconstruction efforts will require permits, along with
the associated reviews and inspections, in accordance with Town Code Chapter 10 (Buildings and
Building Regulations) and Chapter 48 (Zoning); AND

WHEREAS, Property owners are normally responsible for paying the permit fees associated with their
home repairs and reconstruction projects; AND

WHEREAS, The Town of Nags Head wants to work with property owners to assist them in making the
necessary repairs to their properties as quickly and as easily as possible.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Nags Head Board of Commissioners does

hereby waive permit fees for the repair or reconstruction of structures that were damaged during the
recent Hurricane Dorian.
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NOW THEREFORE BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the waiver of permit fees associated with the
impacts of Hurricane Dorian is effective September 6, 2019 and will expire December 31, 2019.
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Beﬁja\rﬂ’n Cahodn, ayor
Town of Nags Head

This the 16" day of September 2019.
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Carolyn F. Morrié; Town €lerk






